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738Z Z-Wave Interface Module 

July 2013 

Firmware Update 

Effective July 18, 2013, all 738Z Z-Wave Interface Modules are being manufactured and shipped with 

Version 101 (4/26/13) firmware.    

Feature 

Graphic Keypad Support 

The 738Z Z-Wave Interface Module now supports the new graphical Z-Wave menus of the 7800 Series 

Graphic Keypad in systems that have been updated to the following: 

 7800 Series Graphic Keypad new Version 101 software 

 XT30/XT50 and XTL Series Control Panel new Version 115 software  

 XR150/XR350/XR550 Series Control Panel new Version 101 software  

For more information on this feature refer to the 7800 Series Graphic Keypad Version 101 (6/28/13) 

Technical Update (TU-0683). 

Updated Operation 

Z-Wave Lock Improvements  

Improvements have been made to increase the reliability of the following lock functions:  

Lock Control using the Virtual Keypad App 

On occasion, the Virtual Keypad App would display a “Not Responding” status message for a 

lock when a user attempted to control the lock. Version 101 (4/26/13) prevents this issue by 

providing a higher priority to lock messages.  

Disarming using a Z-Wave lock 

Previously, when attempting to disarm the system by entering a user 

code at a Z-Wave lock, at times, the system would fail to disarm.  

Improvements made in Version 101 (4/26/13) allow users to reliably 

disarm the system from a lock.  

It is recommended that XT30/XT50 Control Panels where a 738Z is installed be 

updated to new Version 115 software to benefit from this updated operation. 

XR150/XR350/XR550 Control Panels should be updated to new Version 101 

software.  

Obtaining the New Firmware 

To update to the latest firmware, return the 738Z Z-Wave Interface Module to 

DMP and simply indicate "Update to Latest Version Software" on the RMA tag.  

The update will be done as a Warranty Repair at no charge.  If you need RMA 

tags, contact DMP Customer Service at 1-800-641-4282. 

  


